Minutes of June 18, 2007 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Members Attending: Martha Dansdill, Terry Dansdill, Elaine Denune, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario; Additional Attendee: Dorothy Allen

Next Meeting: To Be Determined.

Draft Swampscott Energy Policy:  The committee discussed changes to be made to the draft energy policy. Committee suggested clarifications (that energy coordinators are existing employees); deletions (IV E 5 and 6; IV I 2; IV A 5); and rewording (III D). Final comments due to Tara by 6/27. Tara will revise and then try to meet with Town Administrator to discuss his ideas for creating incentives for adherence to the policy and next steps.

The committee also discussed the need to benchmark our transportation related energy use at some point and to address lawnmowers and similar equipment in the future.

Wind Power at the Pumping Station: Dorothy Allen has done a significant amount of research on the possibility of wind power for the pumping station and she presented her findings to the committee. She researched a number of scenarios but talk focused on a 250 kW turbine (offsetting over half the pumping station’s power needs) in the rough center of Philips Park, with a cable running underground to the pumping station. Total height would be 187 feet with a DOER setback requirement of 280 feet. Under current pricing conditions and with a 75% MTC grant, we could cover our costs in 10years for a 250 kW turbine. Annual costs would be $25K under this scenario and $42K with a 50% MTC grant. Among outstanding issues are the need for legislative change to allow net metering for turbines g reater than 60 kW (expected); the need to clarify the owner of the property under which the cable would pass; and to refine Dorothy’s initial analyses. The committee expressed its great appreciation of Dorothy’s hard work and vision. All committed to reading her presentation and thinking seriously about needed clarification and next steps. 

Purchsing Energy on the Open Market: Victoria reported that the town has had a productive meeting with PowerOptions and is on the verge of signing a contract to purchase electricity by contract through PowerOptions. This would provide a fixed rate, protecting our town from market variability. Victoria handed out various materials from PowerOptions and will provide an update to the committee when a contract is signed.  She also mentioned that the town is getting a split gas/diesel tank with improved monitoring capabilities. (The committee also thanked Victoria for uploading the committee’s minutes on to the town website and will discuss ways to use the web site in the future.)

Energy Efficiency Improvements/Capital Improvement Committee: Elaine handed out a draft list of energy efficiency improvements based on recommendations by KeySpan and National Grid auditors for eventual presentation to the Capital Improvement Committee. Members suggested listing school buildings separately and adding non-school improvements.  Elaine and Victoria will present revised list at next meeting.

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher, Chair

